

WEEKLY REPORT

Week of Aug. 28, 2023

Upcoming

• Labor Day, Monday, Sept. 4. City Hall is closed on Monday, Sept. 4 in observance of Labor Day. There will be no trash service for Raymore Constable Sanitation customers on Sept. 4. Trash, recycling and yard waste pickup will be delayed by one day for all Raymore Constable Sanitation customers the week of Labor Day. Bulky item pickup is always on the first trash pickup day of the month. Visit www.raymore.com/trash for details on bulky items.



 Planning & Zoning Commission Public Hearing on the Capital Improvement Program (CIP) Budget, 6 p.m., Tuesday, Sept. 5 at City Hall, 100 Municipal Circle. Residents are invited to provide input on the proposed FY24 Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budget at a public hearing at the Planning & Zoning Commission meeting Sept. 5.

The City continues to invest more each year into infrastructure maintenance. City Manager Jim Feuerborn proposes nearly \$12 million in Capital Improvement Program (CIP) projects for the upcoming year. The CIP includes major public construction projects in the categories of Buildings & Grounds, Parks, Sanitary Sewer, Stormwater, Transportation and Water.

The Capital Budget is funded through a number of different operating and capital funds. Revenues for these funds come from multiple sources, including sales taxes, building fees and permits and transfers from other funds according to pre-established formulas or funding needs. <u>Click here to learn more and to view the proposed FY24 operating and CIP budgets</u>.

- Raymore Farmers Market 4-7 p.m. every Tuesday through September at Centerview's lot and back lawn, 227 Municipal Circle. Shop for locally grown produce and plants, honey, home baked goods, salsa, handmade crafts and decor and more every Tuesday at the market.
- Free Paper Shredding, 9 am.-noon, Saturday, Sept. 9 at City Hall's front parking lot. This event is open to Raymore residents ONLY and is for personal paper shredding only. No discs, hard drives or business or organization documents will be



accepted. There is not a limit per person, but please be respectful of others as time is limited.

• Concert: Bradley Harris, 6-8 p.m., Friday, Sept. 15 at the Hawk Ridge Park Amphitheater, 701 Johnston Pkwy. Bring a blanket or chair and your favorite snacks and drinks to this free concert by Raymore musician and singer Bradley Harris sponsored by the Raymore Arts Commission.

Development Services

- The materials for the Sept. 5 Planning and Zoning Commission were posted online. The Commission will review (4) items at the meeting, including the <u>Eastbrook at Creekmoor 4th Final Plat</u>, the 2024-2028 Capital Improvement Plan, the 36th Amendment to the Unified Development Code and a <u>site plan request for HTeaO</u>, a 2,000 SF quick-serve retail use located at 58 Highway and Sunset Lane.
- Development Services staff prepared the annual statement of nuisance abatements and delivered the report to the Cass County Collector's office.
- Code Enforcement Officer Drayton Vogel attended the annual Missouri Association of Code Enforcement (MACE) conference in Lake Ozark, MO.
- Development Services Director David Gress and City Planner Dylan Eppert attended the monthly planners roundtable hosted by the City of Belton, Missouri.

Economic Development

 Economic Development Director Jordan Lea attended the ribbon cutting and rededication ceremony for the Cass County Public Library Northern Resource Center in Belton hosted by the area Chambers of Commerce.



Parks & Recreation

- Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen met with CFS Engineers on the plans for Hawk Ridge Park improvements and McClure Engineering on the plans for Centerview landscaping.
- Parks maintenance returned Mini Mud Run obstacles from Hawk Ridge Park to the parks maintenance facility.
- Parks maintenance mowed the west side of Hawk Ridge Park for the mountain bike group.



- Recreation Superintendent Todd Brennon and Recreation Coordinator Corinne Harkins met to discuss available dates for 5k races in 2024.
- Practices for the fall youth athletics season began this week.
- Athletic Coordinator Nick Cook held an umpire meeting at the Raymore Activity Center for the upcoming baseball and softball season.
- Athletic Coordinator continued work on game schedules for the upcoming fall athletic season.

Police

- There were two promotions celebrated at the Raymore Police Department this week Detective Sgt. Cory Miller was promoted to Lieutenant and Lt. David Billings was promoted to Captain.
- Capt. Aly Abdelgawad attended a virtual meeting with Central Square to receive training on Computer Aided Dispatching and how that system works and is configured.
- Communications Supervisor Adrienne Rinehart and Chief Jim Wilson attended the PSAP Committee meeting, Radio Users Committee meeting and Technical Committee meeting at the ESB in Harrisonville.
- Communications Supervisor Adrienne Rinehart attended two CentralSquare project meetings at Harrisonville PD.
- Communications Supervisor Adrienne Rinehart attended a Dispatch Supervisor meeting at Harrisonville PD.
- Chief Wilson attended the MidWest Public Risk's Law Enforcement Advisory Committee meeting.
- Detective Gary Cochran and Capt. David Billings attended the Missouri Southern State University Law Enforcement Career Fair.
- Chief Jim Wilson met with members of the Axon team in Blue Springs.

Public Works Engineering

Permanent striping was completed on Lucy Webb Road and Hubach Hill Road.



- Temporary striping was completed on Dean Avenue. Paving work on Dean Avenue will take place overnight starting on Sept. 7 and concluding on the morning of Sept.
 Detour information is available on the City's website here.
- The Hunters Glen storm repair project is underway. Crews videoed and cleaned the pipe in preparation for the pipe lining that will start next week.
- A basic traffic study was conducted on Creekmoor Drive.

Operations and Maintenance

- 25 City Hall Work Orders
- 1 Final ROW Inspection
- 67 Locates
- 35 Service Requests
- 4 Water Inspections
- 4 Sewer Inspections
- 3 Water Taps
- Water break repair on J Highway & Lucy Webb Road
- Sewer jetting
- Completed water meter work orders
- Paint striped throughout city
- Activated new water meters
- Continued the new hire training
- Picked up recycling carts
- Began roadside mowing project